
March 28, 2018 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10th ALD. DIST. - FILE #171800 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

         NORTH 52ND STREET FROM WEST LOCUST STREET TO 

         WEST CHAMBERS STREET FROM 8:00 AM TO 4:00 PM 

         EXCEPT SATURDAY AND SUNDAY 

        

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on North 52nd Street from West Locust Street 

to West Chambers Street on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial time period and 

we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



March 28, 2018 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3rd ALD. DIST. - FILE #171800 

         REMOVE ONE-HOUR PARKING ON EAST WOODSTOCK PLACE 

         BETWEEN NORTH LAKE DRIVE AND NORTH TERRACE AVENUE 

        

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

We previously covered the one-hour parking restriction on East Woodstock Place between North Lake 

Drive and North Terrace Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial time 

period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



March 28, 2018 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #171800 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

         OF EAST GREENFIELD AVENUE FROM A POINT 

         1,085 FEET EAST OF SOUTH BARCLAY STREET TO 

         A POINT 25 FEET EAST THEREOF 

          

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of the UWM-School of Freshwater Sciences to install the 

above-captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to the schools loading docks. Since 

the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by UWM-School of Freshwater Sciences we 

recommend the installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



March 28, 2018 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  6th ALD. DIST. - FILE #171800 

        REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

        OF WEST WALNUT STREET FROM NORTH 6TH STREET 

        TO NORTH 7TH STREET 

               

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

Due to the installation of the bicycle and parking lane on West Walnut Street between North 6th Street 

and North 7th Street the above-captioned parking restriction is no longer needed, therefore we 

recommend its permanent removal.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



March 28, 2018 

 

Honorable Mark A. Borkowski 

Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   11th ALD. DIST. - FILE #171800 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

         WEST NEBRASKA AVENUE FROM SOUTH 63RD STREET 

         TO A POINT 225 FEET WEST 

        

         REMOVE NO PARKING WINTER MONTHS ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

         OF WEST DODGE PLACE FROM SOUTH 63RD STREET TO A 

         POINT 225 FEET WEST 

 

Dear Alderman Borkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to make the above-captioned parking restriction changes. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



March 28, 2018 

 

Honorable Khalif J. Rainey 

Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   7th ALD. DIST. - FILE #171800 

         INSTALL NO PARKING IN THE ALLEY BOUNDED BY 

         WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE, WEST KEEFE AVENUE, 

         WEST TOWNSEND STREET, NORTH 41ST STREET AND 

         NORTH 42ND STREET 

        

Dear Alderman Rainey: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



March 28, 2018 

 

Honorable Chantia Lewis 

Alderwoman, 9th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:   9th ALD. DIST. - FILE #171800 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         NORTH 86TH STREET FROM A POINT 465 FEET 

         SOUTH OF WEST BRADLEY ROAD TO A 

         POINT 80 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

          

Dear Alderwoman Lewis: 

  

This is in response to a request we received from Mortara Instrument Inc. 7865 North 86th Street to 

install the above-captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to the companies loading 

docks. Since the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Mortara Instrument Inc. we 

recommend the installation of this restriction. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



March 28, 2018 

  

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:   12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #171800 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

         OF WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE FROM 

         SOUTH 8TH STREET TO A POINT 65 FEET WEST         

  

Dear Alderman Perez: 

  

This is in response to a request we received from the Milwaukee Fire Department to install the above-

captioned parking restriction.  

  

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that fire department vehicles have 

a difficult time maneuvering through the intersection.  The installation of this restriction will make it 

easier to maneuver their vehicles through the intersection, therefore we recommend the installation of 

this restriction. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 


